SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 11, 2016 – 12:00 NOON

MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President Don Boihem called the Regular Meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, October 11, 2016, at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Helen Muller gave the invocation and Commissioner Cheryl Brumfield followed with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Commissioners Present: Don Boihem, Cheryl Brumfield, Ernie Drake III and  Daryl Ferrara 
Commissioners Absent:  James Daniels II, William “Bill” Joubert  and Lucas Watkins
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Secretary; Bryan McMahan, The Ponchatoula Times  and  Don Ellzey, Hammond Daily Star
All visitors were welcomed.
President Boihem asked for a motion to approve the October 11, 2016 Agenda, as presented.
It was moved by Commissioner Ferrara seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the Commission accept the October 11, 2016 Agenda. Motion passed. Yeas:4 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III and  Ferrara Nays: 0 

Absent: 3 Daniels II, Joubert and Watkins
Approval of Minutes:

It was moved by Commissioner  Brumfield and seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes, as presented, for the meeting held on September 13, 2016.  Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III and  Ferrara Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Daniels II, Joubert and Watkins

TREASURER’S REPORT:  
President Boihem announced that the Financial Reports for the month ending September 30, 2016  were not

available for this meeting and would be made available at the November regular meeting.
OLD BUSINESS:
1. DOTD – Port Priority State Project:  SPN 578-53-0012 (322)          
a) Resolution
Director Patrick Dufresne gave a brief summary on the revisions/changes relative to Phase II of the Bulkhead project.  He asked that an amendment be made to the previously adopted resolution regarding the proposed work authorization foe AECOM Corporation Engineering Services. The revised resolution should read not to exceed $60,000, instead of $75,000 as previously approved. 
The resolution was introduced by Secretary Drake III in regards to the Bulkhead Phase II resolution amendment.
It was moved by Commissioner Brumfield and seconded by Commissioner Ferrara that the Commission approve amending the prior, September 13, 2016, adopted resolution authorizing Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, Bulkhead Phase II, SPN 578-53-0012 (322), Port Improvements project, requesting that revisions be made to the design plans and specifications to be in compliance with the guidelines established in the Port Construction and Development Priority Program grant application.  This resolution allows AECOM Corporation Work Authorization for the modification, preparation and submission for services to be rendered. The amended revised plans and specification design work performed by AECOM Corp. The cost is not to exceed the amount of $60,000. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III and Ferrara Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Daniels II, Joubert and Watkins

2.  Prospective Tenant (s) Update 

The port director gave an update reporting that the Polymer Pellet research will continue with prospective tenants.  Also, in addition, several inquiries were received regarding product storage for railcars and materials for future construction projects taking place in the Lake Pontchartrain area. The Port should have some short and long-term possibilities for product storage opportunities for the southern and northern end of the terminal. An update will be provided at the next meeting.
3. FEMA EMERGENCY/Stand-by Generator Project Update 

The port director reported that after a long research process we are now prepared to proceed with the Emergency/Stand-by Generator Project Bid/RFP advertisement process. The RFP Notice will be listed locally in the port’s Official Journal of Record, The Ponchatoula Times, The Daily Star and also the Central Auction House electronical bidding website.. Bid opening date will be November 30, 2016.  In response to Commissioner Ferrara question in regards to type fuel for generators, the port director stated that it would use propane fuel and the generator would be on pads 10’ feet  off ground per FEMA standards, for any flooding events. It’s possible that a smaller mobil generator, similar to the Cell Tower generators would be purchased, as an asset, in the future for tenant transloading project operations.  
4. Invoice Payment Approval 

Commissioner Ferrara presented for the Commissioners review and payment approval the following Invoices.
a)  G. T. Michelli Co, Inc..    Inv. 169599   Amt. $1,339.27

b)  G. T. Michelli Co, Inc. Inv. 170091  Amt. 322.50

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the Commission approve payment on the October invoices as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III and Ferrara Nays: 0 Absent: 3 Daniels II, Joubert and Watkins
5. Federal Appropriations Small Vessel Dock Project

The port director announced that after a long research process the Commission is now ready to advertise, for Bid/RFP, the Small Vessel Dock project at the Port Manchac Inter-modal terminal. (Project No. B-10-SP-LA-0320) The project is a Federal Appropriations project for port improvements along the shoreline. This  

will allow the Coast Guard, Wild Life & Fisheries and Sheriff  Department the availability to dock their small vessels at the Port harbor.. In addition there will also be lighting project that will follow this construction project.  This project will also be advertised over the next six weeks in, the port’s official journal of record, the Ponchatoula Times, and Daily Star.  Bid opening will take place November 30, 2016.  An update will be provided at the next regular meeting.
6.  Tangipahoa Parish CDBG- Roadway Project Update
Director Patrick Dufresne was very happy to report that the Tangipahoa Parish Government Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) project is now completed. This project resulted from the 2008 storm that had been lengthy in research and development.  It provided a hard service roadway for minimal flood protection at the Port Manchac terminal.  Photos were sent to the Commissioners for project review. The new infrastructure is a big improvement for trucking and storage access.  The hard surface and barge dock at the southern end of the terminal will not only be a visual asset but also a viable to the facility.  In concluding  the update  the director extend thanks and appreciation to former Parish President Gordon Burges, Missy Coward and current President Robby Miller for their support in the project to install the new roadway infrastructure at the Port Manchac terminal.
New Business:
1.  Reschedule November Regular Monthly Meeting Date

Due to the next Commission Regular Monthly Meeting Date falls on Election Day/State Holiday the Commission discussed holding their meeting at another day. 

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commission Ferrara that the Commission hold the next meeting of the Commissioner to Monday, November 7, 2016 at 12:00 noon.  Motion passed. Yeas: 4

Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III, and Ferrara  Nay: 0  Absent: 3  Daniels II, Joubert  and Watkin  
Remarks: 
Port Director, Patrick Dufresne, provide an update on the American Association of Port Authorities stating that do to the conference/reception criteria the Port, unfortunately, will not be attending this event. 

Both Director Dufresne and President Boihem  thanked everyone for their interest and attendance at the meeting.

There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner  Ferrera and seconded by Commissioner Brumfieldl that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III, and Ferrara Nays: 0 Absent: 3  Daniels II, Joubert  and Watkins

The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 pm.
____________________________________

Ernest Drake III, Secretary STPPC
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